MJJA established this award to recognize individuals who share a rare commitment and dedication to Missouri’s juvenile justice system, and who embrace the philosophy upon which MJJA was based: to promote and develop a quality juvenile justice service delivery system for youth of the state of Missouri.
In his presentation to Mark, Judge Higgins highlighted some of Mark’s many accomplishments: During his tenure as Director of DYS the Division created – both internally and externally – a wide array of services. Internally, it included various residential programs such as group homes, special treatment units, 90-day programs, and park camps located strategically throughout the state to serve youth as close to home as possible. The Division also developed a number of day treatment programs where, in partnership with local juvenile/family courts, it is serving both DYS and many non-committed youth.
Externally, through its Juvenile Court Diversion funding (over $7 million), DYS has greatly assisted Courts to develop needed services locally such as: intensive supervision, group and family counseling; alternative education and tutoring; sexual offender treatment; and, purchase of residential care. When the Division got its first significant increase in Juvenile Court Diversion funding, Mark created a Juvenile Court Advisory Committee to provide input into the formulation of guiding policy and principles. He did so to give structure and integrity to the process. Today, 44 of 45 judicial circuits are participating in JCD funding.
During Mark’s tenure as Director of DYS, the Division has been recognized within the State by MJJA with its “Award of Appreciation”, and nationally by: 1) Award in Excellence in Adolescent Care – National Council on Crime and Delinquency; 2) Guiding Lights for Reform in Juvenile Justice publication, American Youth Policy Forum; and, 3) Model State Designation – US Justice Department, Annie Casey Foundation and Edna McConnell Clark Foundation. These awards bear witness to the important work and quality of that work which the Division has most recently accomplished.
To quote from Ray Grush, who nominated Mark: “I have seen the growth in Division resources beyond large institutional care at Boonville, Chillicothe and Sears to group homes, park camps and day treatment. I have witnessed the introduction of Juvenile Court diversion funding in the late 1970’s and its huge expansion in recent years to the incredible benefit of juvenile courts and community based services. What has impressed me most has been the more simple efforts and events the Division has done for the youth in its care, such as “DYS Youth (approximately 1400) Raise Funds (more than $7200) for Carnahan Foundation”; “DYS 4-H Activities” in Lawrence and Montgomery Counties; “Job Fair” at the Fulton Treatment Center, etc. These activities reflect what Mark Steward believes and promotes: Every youth has the potential to succeed and that it is our duty to unleash the possibilities.”

In closing, “Mark Steward has shepherded the Division through tremendous expansion while maintaining at its core a fundamental belief and interest in youth.”
